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2017 General Rate Case 
 

ICNU DATA REQUEST NO. 142 
 
 
ICNU DATA REQUEST NO. 142: 
 
Please explain what role Ms. Koch had in the planning and construction of the Ardmore 
Substation.   
 
 
Response: 
 
Please see the First Exhibit to the Prefiled Direct Testimony of Catherine A. Koch, 
Exhibit CAK-2.  As Manager of Total Energy System Planning, Ms. Koch was 
responsible for oversight of gas and electric infrastructure planning including projects 
such as the Ardmore Substation, and she was engaged in the initial planning 
development of the Ardmore Substation and participated in several meetings as noted 
in PSE’s Response to ICNU Data Request No. 040; Doc 1_ Nov 2005 Planning 
Summary and PCR 1 Ardmore.  Ms. Koch is currently the Director of Planning for PSE.  
In this position she is responsible for the planning, analysis and budgeting of gas and 
electric infrastructure needs.  Ms. Koch prepared her rebuttal testimony relative to the 
Ardmore Substation, in part, from the facts included in the over 529 documents provided 
in PSE’s Response to ICNU Data Request No. 040.  
 
 
 
 

Exh. CAK-___ 
Witness: Catherine A. Koch 
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